


The ACMA should not be commissioned to shut down debate on controversial issues with
decrees from on high targeting for instant deletion those posts on which have been slapped a

misinformation or disinformation label.

The Parliament needs to promote democratic debate and encourage ordinary Australians to
have their say, to use reason, logic and common sense in this new vastly expanded public

square.
In 7 subsection 4 (3AC) of the Exposure Draft, the Parliament is on the right track in
acknowledging a concern that any regulation of digital platform services seeking to prevent or

respond to misinformation and disinformation on those services:

(a) has regard to freedom of expression; and
(b) respects user privacy; and

(c) protects the community and safeguards end-users against harm caused, or
contributed to, by misinformation and disinformation on digital platform

services; and

(d) enables public interest considerations in relation to misinformation and
disinformation on digital platform services to be addressed in a way that does not
impose unnecessary financial and administrative burdens on digital platform

providers...

These are all good intentions in theory.

But they cannot be best served by conferring censorship powers on the ACMA bureaucracy

and/or their scrutinised and approved digital platform providers.
Ensuring these digital platforms are kept open to robust rational argument is a better way to go.

Bureaucratic control over our freedom of expression, speech and communications on the

internet is likely to exacerbate harm not ameliorate or limit it.
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Regrettably today, these “protection” laws being proposed now may be attempting to introduce
and enforce suppression of speech that a government-authorized bureaucracy or a digital site

manager is empowered (or persuaded) to proclaim with unassailable pomposity to be ‘harmful’.

Will it be possible, for example, for a government body like ACMA to employ coercive charges

Will genuine religious based moral opposition to these new “rights’ be punished with fines and
shut down as “hate” speech? Would not such charges encroach unacceptably on the original
right to religious freedom promised in our Constitution?

For example, there is dangerous potential here for removing our constitutional protection for

each of us to engage in free speech in one’s own religious language.

Religious language and speech that express basic concepts of what is good and what is evil,
what is virtue and what is sin, what is right and what is wrong, must not be restricted, banned

or punished as “misinformation” or “disinformation”.

Will these proposed new laws enable government bureaucrats and digital website operators to
decide and remove what is, in their opinion, misinformation and disinformation? This proposed
law is being drafted, implemented and designed to operate in practice in a positivist legal milieu
that adheres to the philosophy of utilitarianism. These new ‘rights’ eschew the true
deontological basis of our Constitution’s norms that were identified from the beginning as
natural law rights recognized through reason as inalienable, as inherent in every human being

without exception, applicable across time and cultures.
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